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Rachel Tibbetts

From: Planning

Sent: 22 April 2022 08:44

To: DC Support

Subject: FW: 3rd Party Planning Application - 22/00907/REM

-----Original Message-----
From: BCTAdmin@thameswater.co.uk <BCTAdmin@thameswater.co.uk>
Sent: 22 April 2022 08:43
To: Planning <Planning@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>
Subject: 3rd Party Planning Application - 22/00907/REM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Council. Do not click links or open attachments unless you 
recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Cherwell District Council             Our DTS Ref: 72585
Planning & Development Services                                       Your Ref: 22/00907/REM
Bodicote House
Bodicote, Banbury
Oxon
OX15 4AA

22 April 2022

Dear Sir/Madam

Re: PHASE 2 LAND ADJ TO PROMISED LAND FARM, WENDLEBURY ROAD, CHESTERTON, BICESTER, OXFORDSHIRE , 
OX25 2NY

Waste Comments
.

Thames Water recognises this catchment is subject to high infiltration flows during certain groundwater conditions. 
The scale of the proposed development doesn’t materially affect the sewer network and as such we have no 
objection, however care needs to be taken when designing new networks to ensure they don’t surcharge and cause 
flooding. In the longer term Thames Water, along with other partners, are working on a strategy to reduce 
groundwater entering the sewer networks.

Thames Water recognises this catchment is subject to high infiltration flows during certain groundwater conditions. 
The developer should liaise with the LLFA to agree an appropriate sustainable surface water strategy following the 
sequential approach before considering connection to the public sewer network. The scale of the proposed 
development doesn’t materially affect the sewer network and as such we have no objection, however care needs to 
be taken when designing new networks to ensure they don’t surcharge and cause flooding. In the longer term 
Thames Water, along with other partners, are working on a strategy to reduce groundwater entering the sewer 
network.

There are public sewers crossing or close to your development. If you're planning significant work near our sewers, 
it's important that you minimize the risk of damage. We’ll need to check that your development doesn’t limit repair 
or maintenance activities, or inhibit the services we provide in any other way. The applicant is advised to read our 



2

guide working near or diverting our pipes. https://developers.thameswater.co.uk/Developing-a-large-site/Planning-
your-development/Working-near-or-diverting-our-pipes.

Thames Water recognises this catchment is subject to high infiltration flows during certain groundwater conditions. 
The scale of the proposed development doesn’t materially affect the sewer network and as such we have no 
objection, however care needs to be taken when designing new networks to ensure they don’t surcharge and cause 
flooding. In the longer term Thames Water, along with other partners, are working on a strategy to reduce 
groundwater entering the sewer networks.

Thames Water recognises this catchment is subject to high infiltration flows during certain groundwater conditions. 
The developer should liaise with the LLFA to agree an appropriate sustainable surface water strategy following the 
sequential approach before considering connection to the public sewer network. The scale of the proposed 
development doesn’t materially affect the sewer network and as such we have no objection, however care needs to 
be taken when designing new networks to ensure they don’t surcharge and cause flooding. In the longer term 
Thames Water, along with other partners, are working on a strategy to reduce groundwater entering the sewer 
network.

With regard to SURFACE WATER drainage, Thames Water would advise that if the developer follows the sequential 
approach to the disposal of surface water we would have no objection. Management of surface water from new 
developments should follow guidance under sections 167 & 168 in the National Planning Policy Framework.  Where 
the developer proposes to discharge to a public sewer, prior approval from Thames Water Developer Services will 
be required. Should you require further information please refer to our website. 
https://developers.thameswater.co.uk/Developing-a-large-site/Apply-and-pay-for-services/Wastewater-services.

Water Comments
On the basis of information provided, Thames Water would advise that with regard to water network infrastructure 
capacity, we would not have any objection to the above planning application. Thames Water recommend the 
following informative be attached to this planning permission. Thames Water will aim to provide customers with a 
minimum pressure of 10m head (approx 1 bar) and a flow rate of 9 litres/minute at the point where it leaves 
Thames Waters pipes.  The developer should take account of this minimum pressure in the design of the proposed 
development.

There are water mains crossing or close to your development. Thames Water do NOT permit the building over or 
construction within 3m of water mains. If you're planning significant works near our mains (within 3m) we’ll need to 
check that your development doesn’t reduce capacity, limit repair or maintenance activities during and after 
construction, or inhibit the services we provide in any other way. The applicant is advised to read our guide working 
near or diverting our pipes. https://developers.thameswater.co.uk/Developing-a-large-site/Planning-your-
development/Working-near-or-diverting-our-pipes

Yours faithfully
Development Planning Department

Development Planning,
Thames Water,
Maple Lodge STW,
Denham Way,
Rickmansworth,
WD3 9SQ
Tel:020 3577 9998
Email: devcon.team@thameswater.co.uk
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This is an automated email, please do not reply to the sender. If you wish to reply to this email, send to 
devcon.team@thameswater.co.uk Visit us online www.thameswater.co.uk , follow us on twitter 
www.twitter.com/thameswater or find us on www.facebook.com/thameswater. We’re happy to help you 24/7.

Thames Water Limited (company number 2366623) and Thames Water Utilities Limited (company number 2366661) 
are companies registered in England and Wales, both are registered at Clearwater Court, Vastern Road, Reading, 
Berkshire RG1 8DB. This email is confidential and is intended only for the use of the person it was sent to. Any views 
or opinions in this email are those of the author and don’t necessarily represent those of Thames Water Limited or 
its subsidiaries. If you aren’t the intended recipient of this email, please don’t copy, use, forward or disclose its 
contents to any other person – please destroy and delete the message and any attachments from your system.

This e-mail (including any attachments) may be confidential and may contain legally privileged information. You 
should not disclose its contents to any other person. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender 
immediately.

Whilst the Council has taken every reasonable precaution to minimise the risk of computer software viruses, it 
cannot accept liability for any damage which you may sustain as a result of such viruses. You should carry out your 
own virus checks before opening the e-mail(and/or any attachments).

Unless expressly stated otherwise, the contents of this e-mail represent only the views of the sender and does not 
impose any legal obligation upon the Council or commit the Council to any course of action..


